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Community Watch Awareness
 
On Tuesday, October 27, 2009, the Town of Mineral Springs held their initial Community Crime Watch meeting.  This was done in response to the increase in crime taking place in Mineral Springs.  Several members of the Union County Sheriff’s Office were attendance at this meeting including Sheriff Eddie Cathey, Lieutenant William Thompson, Deputy Sullivan, and Deputy Menaro.  Councilwoman Peggy Neill reported details of the Community Crime Watch to the Mineral Springs Town Council at their November 12, 2009 Town Council meeting. [See the November 12, 2009 minutes for further details]   

 

The town is in the process of setting up another Community Crime Watch meeting in an effort to educate the community on how to establish individual community watch programs in your neighborhoods.  Additional information will be provided in the next Mineral Springs Newsletter.

 

The Mineral Springs Town Council has agreed to purchase 10 Community Crime Watch signs for the benefit of the community.  These signs will be given out to those communities that establish a Community Watch program.  In addition, signs will be placed at the main entrances of our community once there are some programs established within the corporate limits of the town.

 

Making a safe neighborhood and ultimately a safe community starts with YOU!  Sheriff Cathey and the participating deputies were all very clear in their belief that knowing your neighborhood, knowing your neighbors, and "keeping an eye" on your surroundings are the keys to better public safety. There is no substitute for staying observant.  Law enforcement personnel can't help you if you don't provide them with the information they need to do their jobs.

 

Please take the advice of Sheriff Eddie Cathey and call 911 immediately if:

  

· you see a crime in progress,

· you are a victim of a crime, or

· you see a suspicious person or vehicle.  Please try to get a detailed description of the suspicious person or the license plate number and the vehicle description (make, model, year, color, etc.) of the suspicious vehicle. 

No "crime" is too small to report.  Even if you have evidence of something very minor - a break-in to your tool shed with nothing stolen, for example - you should report the incident so that our deputies are aware of what is happening so that they might be able to determine a pattern of such activity. 


